
ブリュッセル, 2023 年 5 月 4日 

 

ＡI の急速な出現に関する日本芸能従事者協会との連帯声明 

親愛なる仲間たちへ 

ＵＮIグローバルユニオンと、そのメディア・芸術・芸能の部門で 140 以上の組合と 50 万

人以上の労働者が加入しているＵＮI ＭＥIを代表して、日本の仲間に連帯の意思を表明し

ます。 

昨今の日本におけるＡI（人工知能）の進歩は目覚ましく、ＡIで制作されたコンテンツは

急速に増加しています。ＡIは、世界的にムーブメントとして成功していますが、同時に労

働者の強制退去と雇用の喪失をもたらし、メディア・文化芸術・芸能分野の持続可能性の脅

威になります。しかも、こうした動きは芸能産業の成果の根幹である芸能従事者の権利が保

護されることなく進められています。 

ＡI の芸術・芸能分野への参入は、芸術・芸能従事者の著作権やその他の権利の十分な保

護をともなう必要があり、生計と仕事を守り、特にフリーランス労働者の不安定な状況に配

慮する必要があります。 

私たちは日本政府に、芸術・芸能業界で働くすべての人の権利を尊重し、ＡI の利用に対

して人間中心設計の強固な措置と実施を規定するための、必要な法的保護を導入するよう

強く求めます。 

ＵＮI ＭＥIは、非常に脆弱な状況にある日本の芸術・芸能従事者を支持します。 

連帯して 

 

 

 

ＵＮIメディア部会 担当局長 

ヨハネス・ステュディンガー 
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Brussels, 4 May 2023 

Solidarity with Art Workers Japan in the face of emerging Artificial 
Intelligence 

Dear Colleagues, 

 

UNI Global Union and its media, entertainment and arts sector, UNI MEI representing over 
140 unions and more than 500 000 workers are expressing solidarity with our colleagues in 
Japan.  

The progress of Artificial Intelligence (AI) in Japan is remarkable these days, and the amount 
of AI-produced content is rapidly increasing. AI has contributed to the dynamism of the 
sector, and to employment but has also resulted in worker displacement and job losses, as 
well as threats to the success and sustainability of the sector globally. Moreover, these 
developments are taking place without the protection of the rights of art workers who are 
at the heart of the creative sector’s success. 

The entering of AI into the creative sector needs to be accompanied with adequate 
protections for copyright and other rights of creative workers, protecting their livelihoods 
and jobs, and especially considering the precarious situation of freelance workers. 

We strongly call for Japanese government to respects the rights of all workers in the art 
industry and to put in place the necessary legislative protections that provide for the design 
and implementation of robust measures that ensure a human-centred approach to the use 
of AI.   

UNI MEI is standing with the art workers in Japan who are in a very vulnerable situation. 

In solidarity, 

 

 

Johannes Studinger 
Head of Department 
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